

from the PRESIDENT

HAPPY NEW YEAR. I hope you all had happy holidays and are ready to begin another year of rosemaling.

Thank you to all who brought "show and tell" items to our last meeting. I think we are all interested in what others are painting or have collected and it was a joy to see so many members

bring items to this meeting. Please continue to do so.

2007 WRA Officers

Elected Officers:

Kay McKenzie, President kaymckenzie@earthlink.net 360-876-1140

Bess Crawford, Vice President besscrawford@yahoo.com 206-368-3899

Selma Myhre, MD, Secretary 360) 893-321

Carol Voigt, Treasurer wvnniara8@earthlink.net (253) 566-0405

Signa Anderson, Financial Secretary & Workshop Steward ignaMAnderson@msn.com 206-933-3003

Barb Smith, Membership Secretary overen7barb@bendbroadband.com 541- 317-8805

Support Staff:

Inga Carmack, Past President ingalarry@usa.net 360-769-5458

Pat Bergford, Major Workshops mombergford@msn.com 360- 753-0329

Dede May, 206-933-3003 Robin Gwinn, 253-851-4443 Julie Ann Hebert, 253-841-3392 Mini Workshop Volunteers Barb Smith, Vine Editor, Print & Mail see above for phone & en

Regional Chairpersons: Elizabeth Leese, Island/Snohomish County @hotmail.com 360-678-0760

Betty Edwards, King County

Vacancy, Kitsap County

Julie Ann Hebert, Pierce County 53-841-3392

Our major workshops were very successful this year. We began with Joanne McVay in April. Mickey Buchanen was a great volunteer for this workshop: she negotiated with her church for a space to paint, helped to get it set up, and made sure we all had coffee. Thank you Mickey. And in October we tried something new: a major workshop in Bend, Oregon with Judy Ritger. From everything I hear it was very successful. Many thanks are to due Barb Smith who coordinated location, lunches and snacks for everyone, in addition to her regular position of taking care of membership, newsletter, and WRA roster.

We already have major and mini-workshops planned for this year. Many thanks to those volunteers (Dede May, Julie Ann Hebert, and Robin Gwinn) who stepped forward to organize a mini workshop. As we do not have a mini workshop chairman these would not be taking place were it not for these fine members. It will be difficult in the coming year to continue mini-workshops without a chairman and committee to coordinate them. I would like all of you to consider taking on this important role. There are generally full registrations for workshops, so it is clear that there is interest in having them. However, we cannot continue to ask our elected officers, staff and other chairpersons (many of whom have been doing their jobs for many years) to do double duty.

Our January meeting will bring a few changes to our officers and staff. Please, even though there is no opposition, remember to send in your ballot.

I look forward to seeing everyone in January.

The Acanthus Vine is published 4 times a year approximately two weeks prior to the coming meeting. News items that any member deems interesting or beneficial to our members is welcome. If you have e-mail, send as Word Doc attached to e-mail to Barb Smith (address above-left); or surface mail to return address on this Vine.